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A Message from Mayor Amy Wilczynski. . . 

Amy
Warm regards,

Mayor Amy Wilczynski

A monthly electronic newsletter 
to keep residents informed.  

Please encourage friends and 
neighbors to sign up for Constant 

Contact by Clicking Here

Allendale The Borough of 

June 2023
Happenings

Happy Summer everyone!  We are in full swing at Crestwood and our musical event series has started up. It’s great to see 
the community come together at our band shell to relax and listen to music. Many of our bands are local favorites. Please 
check out the schedule in this newsletter.

We hosted the first Town Hall since I have become Mayor. The purpose was to inform and address questions regarding 
the 220 West Crescent project and Well #11. We met at the Red Barn and had about 100 residents attend. We plan on 
having more of these as well as additional dates for ‘Coffee with the Mayor and Council’. Our goal is to be as transparent 
as possible about everything in Allendale. We are all a very accessible bunch and are happy to talk to residents at any 
time!  Please feel free to contact any of us directly to get accurate information or ask any questions. 

We had an incredibly special Mayor and Council meeting on June 15th. Congratulations to our 3 new police officers that 
were sworn in: Christian Moore, Justin Hugerich, and Dimitri Forde.

We also had proclamations for 3 Allendale Heroes. Stiles Thomas, who led efforts with Mayor Ed FitzPatrick, to save 107 
acres of wetlands and turn them into the Celery Farm Natural Area. He was also the town's marsh warden for 26 years 
and a World War II veteran who led his fellow veterans when they marched in Allendale's Memorial Day parade every 
year. 

Colonel Rick Jackson had an extremely distinguished career in the USMC in various leadership positions all over the 
world serving our country. We presented him with a ‘key to the city’ since no matter where he lived, he considered 
Allendale his hometown.  

Joseph Thadeus Ward was in the Air Force and recently retired from the CIA after a total of 43 years providing security 
for this country. Worth noting… he was section Lead in the successful operation to track down and neutralize Ayman 
al-Zawahiri, the #2 terrorist after Bin Laden. 

The Borough also celebrated Armed Forces Day for the first time. We discovered that we have 21 ‘kids’ who are currently 
serving in the military. We gave them and their families a certificate and a blue star flag to hang in their window to 
recognize the household as having an active military member. Incredibly we have 1 family with 2 serving members (2 
stars) and another with 3. We plan on making this day a yearly tradition in Allendale. THANK YOU all for your service!!

Finally, on behalf of the Mayor and Council, we would like to congratulate all the graduates from NHRHS, Brookside, and 
Hillside schools. All of you had to face challenges and embrace a new way of learning during Covid. What a testament to 
your dedication and perseverance, you have certainly made your community proud. As you enter this next phase in your 
educational journey, we wish you continued success and happiness. Always know you have the support of the Allendale 
community.

Please follow the Borough and Mayor Facebook pages and say hi if you see me around town.

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough


Mayor & Council Corner Mayor & Council Corner 
The June 15th Mayor and Council Meeting was a special event. At the meeting, we swore in three new Allendale 
Police Officers, Christian  Moore, Justin Hugerich, and Dimitri Forde. 

Following that, the Mayor and Council then celebrated residents who are currently serving in our armed forces.  
We presented special proclamations to Colonel Richard Jackson & Joseph Ward for their dedicated service in the 
defense of our Nation and Certificates of  Commendation to twenty-five Allendale residents who are currently 
serving!   

The Borough also honored longtime Allendale resident Stiles Thomas who recently passed away.  Mr. Thomas, 
along with Mayor Ed FitzPatrick, led the effort to save 107 acres of wetlands in town and turn them into the Cel-
ery Farm Natural Area.  

Congratulations to everyone for all that you do for Allendale!  Thank You! 



Quick Notes... 
The XYZ Senior Club of Allendale

The XYZ Senior Club of Allendale, started in 1974, is a lively social club of 70 members, open to all 
senior residents in Allendale, age 55 and older.  Our meetings are held on the first Friday of each 
month from September to June, upstairs in Borough Hall, at 11:30 AM.  Members are also provided 
with an opportunity for a blood pressure reading and health assessment by the Bergen County 
nurses, before each meeting at 11 AM.
 
The Group enjoys a wide variety of activities.  Along with refreshments at each meeting there are 
guest speakers, special luncheons, games, movies and day trips by bus to places of interest chosen 
by the members.
 
Membership for the year is $15 and we welcome new members!

To learn more please contact our President, Maryann Richardson, @ 201-825-0576 or 
mary.ann301@yahoo.com or Rose Amatuzzi @ 201- 961- 2109 or ramatuzzi@hotmail.com

Coming up this
summer

Tie-dye beach towels and ice cream!
Rainbow kite mobile craft!
Juneteenth story quilt craft!
Sew It! Workshop hand-sewing class!
Visit from a LIVE therapy horse!
Magic of Reading Show and balloons with
Dolly the Clown!
Farm Chicks Summer Critter Care
Classes and Petting Farm!
Contribute a canvas to our library mural
in one of three drop-in classes!

 

2023 Summer Reading
at Lee Memorial Library

ALL
TOGETHER
NOW

Get ready for an altogether
awesome summer!

Register for Summer Reading, learn
about our special events, and to see the

list of prizes for all ages! 

Just for kids

For all ages

For adults

Improv Night with comedian Suzanne Stein!
Painting & Illustration from One River Art School!
Hip Hop Dance Classes!
Family Game Nights!

Customized future book releases curated and
reserved for you by Your Personal Librarian!
Paint your own set of deluxe wine glasses!
Indulge in a Summer Fling with a Book from our

Create scrumptious summer snacks - with a
professional demonstration and tasting!
Casually Creative kits - craft all summer long!

            special collection!

CLICK  HERE 
to  get  started!

https://sites.google.com/allendale.bccls.org/summer-reading-2023/summer-reading-program


All tree removals, whether dead or alive, 
for trees 6 inches in diameter or more at 

a height of 4 feet, require a permit.

Please apply for a permit on the 
Allendale Borough website.

 The Borough Code states that 
you must have your dog on its 

leash at all times. This includes 
Crestwood Park.  

CLICK HERE FOR ORDINANCE 

https://www.allendalenj.gov/construction-zoning-office/pages/tree-removal-permits
https://www.allendalenj.gov/construction-zoning-office/pages/tree-removal-permits
https://ecode360.com/8917147?highlight=leash&searchId=11132115798108497#8917147


Get Applications and Registration Forms 
ONLINE  @

 www.allendalenj.gov
•	 Dog & Cat Licenses
•	 Construction Permits
•	 Garage Sale Permits
•	 Report a Concern & Property Maintenance Complaints
•	 Open Public Records Requests 
•	 No Knock Permits

220/230 West Crescent Update
(formerly Black Millwork)

220 West Crescent Ave (front portion of Black Millwork) will be 
comprised of 70 residential rentals AND a municipal community 
center. Currently, you only see the 70 rental units from the street. 
The Borough has not begun to build the community center yet 
as we still have to go to bid. Our building will be directly in front 
of and attached to the 70 residential units.

The rental units are owned and operated by Hampshire. The 
Borough will own our community center and owns the land that 
it sits on.
 
The community center will be a wonderful addition to Allendale. 
We currently do not have space to house meetings and events for all of our wonderful organizations. This much-needed 
space will benefit the entire community, from kids to seniors. It will be for Allendale residents only. We look forward to getting 
input from the community as we get closer to completing the project.
 
The Borough closed on the back building (230 West Crescent) last year which currently functions as a small warehouse.
 
The current Borough Hall offices at 500 W. Crescent will remain there as well as the Borough Council chambers, Lee 
Memorial Library will also remain in its space at 500 WC. 

For Non-Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

Constant Contact

For Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

SWIFTREACH

Moving Out?
For your final 

water bill contact 

at 
855-367-6708 

http://Allendalenj.gov
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/QkAK9De
https://www.allendalenj.gov/site-home/pages/swift911-emergency-notifications


   
 
It’s summer and also time to think about Water Safety.  Lakes, beaches, rivers, and pools are popular 
destinations and the best way to have fun family time and remain cool as temperatures rise.   As you 
embark on your Summer fun, be mindful of potential hazards and risks for yourself and your 
children.  Drowning is the #1 cause of accidental death in children ages 1-4.     This summer, live by 
the following water safety tips from www.ndpa.org  for open water and pools to protect your family: 
1. Teach your children how to swim. 
2. Educate children about pool and water safety. 
3. Never leave a child unsupervised near water. 
4. Never swim alone.  Find a “swim buddy” 
5. Swim in designated swimming areas, and preferably under the 

supervision of a qualified lifeguard. 
6. When in doubt, get out.  Whether it is rain, the current is getting rough 

or you are getting tired, trust your instincts. 
7. Know the weather and water conditions.  Be mindful and check the 

water temperature and weather conditions before hitting the water 
8. Choose the right equipment.  Wetsuits if the water is cold, goggles, life vests and bright swim 

shirts for children.  
9. Understand currents and rip tides.  If you do get caught in a rip tide, do not panic.  Remain calm 

and swim parallel to the shore.  Most rip currents are an average of 100 feet wide.  
10. Don’t drink while in the water alcohol affects your perception of danger and impairs your balance 

and coordination. 
11. Wear A USCG-approved life vest, especially if you are a weak swimmer or a young child.  

 
Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps is here to serve you and your family.   The safety of you and 
your family are our #1 concern.   
 
Call us today at 201-587-4008 to find out how YOU can become a part of our team!  Training is 
free!   Helping others is rewarding 
 
 
Join us on Saturday night, August 19th, for a movie night at Crestwood Lake “Willy Wonka & the 
Chocolate Factory” . Follow our Facebook page (Allendale Ambulance Volunteer Corps) and our 
website (allendaleambulance.org) for more details and how you could win your own Golden Ticket 
 



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

In 1937, founding ambulance corps members pose in 
front of their first vehicle, a 1926 REO ambulance.

Allendale Ambulance Corps
Organized first aid came to Allendale in July 1937, when 
a 1926 REO ambulance was offered to Dr. Fred Kanning 
by the Hackensack Hospital for $1. Dr. Kanning put the 
matter before police chief William Reimer. “You get it and 
we’ll drive it,” said Chief Reimer. So, Dr. Kanning made the 
arrangements, and with its first ambulance, the Allendale 
Ambulance Corps formed on July 8, 1937. Carl Wehner 
and Paul D. O’Connor served as the first ambulance corps 
president and captain, respectively. Dr. Kanning was 
appointed surgeon to the AAC. Other founding members 
included Nelson White, Henry Kahse, Cyril Dargue, Archie 
Farrell, Gus Sohne, Charles Bijou, Harold Ryan, Harold 
Kiermaier, Earl Israel, George Price, Jake Kaplan, Walter 

Christie, William Strangfeld, Ken Booth, Larry Scafuro, John L. Winters, William Hill, and James Kievit.  

In 1939, at a cost of $3,500 for the ambulance and $750 for 
appliances, a new, fully equipped ambulance was bought with 
the help and advice of Dr. Harry Archer of the New York City 
Fire Department. Located alongside the firehouse at Erie Plaza, 
the first ambulance headquarters was dedicated on October 
20, 1940, with a later addition, completed in 1959, providing a 
meeting room and storage space. 

After having completed the standard and advanced Red Cross 
first aid courses, Ethel Tellefsen, age 33, shattered the Allendale 
glass ceiling in February 1969 when she was officially sworn 
in as the first female member of the corps. In 1976, Tellefsen 
was sworn in as president of Allendale Ambulance Corps. 

Allendale ambulance rig No. 11 was dedicated in her 
honor in 2007.  

Originally dedicated on June 13, 1981, the new Allendale 
Ambulance Corps building on Franklin Turnpike near 
Arcadia Road was rededicated on June 13, 2008 as the 
John L. Alsdorf Ambulance Building in recognition of 
Alsdorf ’s 50 years of service with the corps.  

Dedication of ambulance rig No. 5, a Cadillac, in 1969. 
Pictured from left to right are Peter Cauwenberghs Sr., 

Bob Taylor, Paul Ferreri, John Coleman, Murry Kaplan, 
Ken Kievit, Ethel Tellefsen, John Alsdorf, Joe Kiss, Peter 

Cauwenberghs Jr., and Richard Warner. 

Dedication of new ambulance building on June 13, 1981. In 2008, the 
building was renamed in honor of John Alsdorf in recognition of his 

50 years of service to the corps.   



Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

$20 / hour$20 / hour

Per-diem Positions oPen now!Per-diem Positions oPen now!

work times during normal school days:work times during normal school days:
7:45 am to 9:00 am7:45 am to 9:00 am

11:15 am to 12:45 am11:15 am to 12:45 am
3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm

relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three 
times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, 

equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!

contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org or or 
201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!

be a Part of our team!be a Part of our team!
contribute to the safety of our children!contribute to the safety of our children!

become an allendale school crossing guard!become an allendale school crossing guard!



Please go to the Borough website at www.allendalenj.gov and click on the Crestwood Lake 
button.  Then click on Crestwood Lake Registration.  If you do not have a computer or are 
having difficulties, contact the Clerk’s Office at 201-818-4400 x200 between10am and 4pm.  If 
you forgot your password from last year, do not create a new account. Please email 
info@allendalenj.gov for a new password.

REGISTRATION IS OPEN!

* A family member is considered to be a parent, domestic partner and/or child or children under the  
age of 26 living in the house hold. Proof of residency may be required. Accounts will be audited, any improper 
registrations may result in membership cancellation.

2023 Rates RESIDENT RATE RESIDENT RATE NON-RESIDENT RATE 
  THRU  MAY 29 MAY 30 - SEPT 4 THRU - SEPT 4   

1st Family Member $210 $215 $340

2nd Family Member $135 $145 $205

*Additional Family  $65 $65 $130 
Members   

Add-on: Babysitter/Caregiver  $175 $175 $250  

Senior Rate (62 & Older) $65 $70 $85

Teen Memberships  $100 $100 $100 
(13-17/No Adult Needed)   

Allendale School or 
NHRHS Employees 
Proof Required
 

Veteran or 
Active Military
Proof Required

EARLY SEASON
May 27 – June 18
(Closed Weekdays)  

Weekends/Holidays, 11:00am - 7:00pm

REGULAR SEASON 
June 22 – September 4

Daily, 11:00am - 7:00pm

* Hours may be modified at the Borough’s discretion.   

 Crestwood Lake Hours

GUESTS - 
Daily Guest Rate of $10 per person (Ages 3 and Up) 

Ho-Ho-Kus, Saddle River, 

& Upper Saddle River ONLY

EVENTS AT THE LAKE
A L L  E V E N T S  A R E  O P E N  T O  T H E  P U B L I C 

Must Call 201-818-4400 x200 
To Register

Must Call 201-818-4400 x200 
To Register

VISIT 
WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

FOR
 UPDATED SCHEDULE

Badges printed in 2022 
are still valid once you 
register.  If you need a new 
badge please contact 
Borough Hall at 201-
818-4400.  Replacement 
badges can be obtained 
at Borough Hall for a 
$5.00 charge. 

Crestwood Lake
2023 Season Notes

Liz Homan
Council President

Ed O’Connell
Councilman

Matt O’Toole
Councilman 

Joseph Daloisio
Councilman

Susanne Lovisolo
Councilwoman 

Amy Wilczynski
Mayor

Must Call  201-818-4400 x200 
To Register

Crestwood Lake 

June 25th 7:00pm
FAMILY NIGHT

July 1st 8:00pm
THE RATS OF 

SUBURBIA

July 8th 7:00pm
TIM GYSIN

July 22nd 7:00pm
MIDLIFE CRISIS

July 29th 7:00pm
MIKE CARY WWW

WWW

Tyler Yaccarino 
Councilman

August 5th 7:00pm
SIDESHOW HERO’S

August 20th 7:00pm
SINATRA





Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=




7/3 - Monday: 
West Side Garbage
7/4 - Tuesday: 

Happy 4th! No Pickup
7/5- Wednesday: 
East Side Garbage
7/6 - Thursday:
East Side Bulk & 

East Side Recycling  
7/7 - Friday: 

West Side Garbage
7/8 - Saturday: 
East Side Garbage

4th of July  
Garbage & Recycling  Schedule 



Visit www.bcua.org for full details

2023 Household Hazardous Waste 
(HHW) Collections

Bergen County Campgaw Reservation
200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah

Saturday, May 13, 2023
Saturday, July 15, 2023

Saturday, September 9, 2023
 Bergen Community College

400 Paramus Rd., Paramus
Sunday, April 16, 2023
Sunday, June 11, 2023

Sunday, October 15, 2023
HHW event collection hours are 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 Document Shredding, Electronics 
Recycling and Tire Recycling

  Bergen Community College
400 Paramus Rd., Paramus

Sunday, April 30, 2023
Saturday, August 12, 2023

 
Bergen County Campgaw Reservation

200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah
Saturday, June 3, 2023

Sunday, October 1, 2023

Document shredding, electronics and tire recycling event collection hours are 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 COMPOST PERMIT
NOW ON SALE!  

Permits cost $30.00. Applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

COMPOST SITE 2023 SEASON
APRIL 2ND to DECEMBER 10TH 

http://www.bcua.org
https://www.allendalenj.gov/recycling-garbage/pages/compost-site-grass-brush-branches


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Linda Garofalo, Technical Assistant  

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE
Alison Altano, CFO 

AlisonAltano@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 

www.allendalenj.govGet In Touch. . . Stay Connected. . . 

Mayor & Council 
Amy Wilczynski, Mayor 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President 
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman 
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

